MEETING OF THE SELECT BOARD TUESDAY, APRIL 26, 2022 6:30 p.m. SELECT BOARD HEARING ROOM – TOWN HALL

In attendance Karen Connolly, Chair, Karen Canfield, Vice Chair, Andrew Goodrich, Clerk Maura Curran

Mr. Vegnani was not in attendance at the start of the meeting.

Also, in attendance Jim Boudreau, Town Administrator

MEETING CALLED TO ORDER/ACCEPTANCE OF AGENDA

A motion was made by Ms. Curran at 6:30 p.m. to accept the agenda for April 26, 2022 second by Ms. Canfield Unanimous Vote (4-0)

Ms. Connolly read the following statement:

The Scituate Select Board is committed to providing an environment of respect during meetings. We ask all members to interact in a polite manner even when there is disagreement.

We value the participation of our community and want all participants, including marginalized and minoritized communities, to feel welcomed and respected.

We ask our committee members, and all who participate, to commit to these standards to support and respect our community.

WALK INS – None this evening.

Mr. Vegnani joined the meeting at 6:32 p.m.

REPORT OF THE TOWN ADMINISTRATOR

1. The total number of Covid cases for this past week according to our MAVEN data was 18, down from 25 of last week. With school vacation last week, we do not have a report from the schools so we do not have a total report for the week. We had a positivity rating over the last 14 days of 3.96% up from 3.07% of last week. Plymouth County is at 3.53%, up from last week's 2.65%. State wide the positivity rate yesterday for the past 7 days was 4.56% up from the previous week of 3.89%. Statewide there are 25 individuals in ICU down from 37 of last week and 12 intubated, down from 15 last week. In addition, according to news reports this morning, COVID detected in the waste stream at Deer Island has dropped slightly this past week. We will continue to monitor numbers, but the hope is that even is the number of people with COVID rises, the hospitalization numbers will remain manageable do to the high vaccination in Massachusetts.

We are not done with COVID yet. Although it is only one week, the numbers are trending up. There is a new Omicron variant, BA-2 that is now the dominant strain in the US. At this point, being vaccinated is a much better defense than not being vaccinated, so please, if you have not yet gotten vaccinated and can receive the vaccine, we urge you to do so. Vaccinations and booster are widely available. Go to mass.gov for details.

2. We are now getting into spring and the water usage season is upon us so we will now resume our weekly water updates for residents. The reservoir remained at +3.25" yesterday and tack factory pond was still at +2.5". Average daily demand was at 1.084 mgpd, down from 1.110mgpd last week. This again was mostly delivered from our groundwater sources (wells). The treatment plant only ran one day producing 296,000 gallons, mostly for sampling. Manganese measured at the WTP went from .075 to .090which is

high enough to cause discolored water but should not be much of an issue as the plant is not producing large volumes of water. Rainfall over the last 7 days was .88" measured at the Plant.

Celco our water line contractor is back at work. They are working on Woodworth and Lantern Lanes and will be starting work on Bradford Ave today. They are also doing a tapping sleeve and gate on Lantern Lane today.

The Scituate Water Division has completed necessary maintenance work on the Granular Activated Carbon Filter at the Old Oaken Bucket Water Treatment Plant. The plant is now back on line. The full water ban issued by the Scituate Water has been lifted.

3. The Town has been notified by MassDot that they will be paving the rotary on Route 3A starting May 1st. The work will be as follows:

Sunday May 1st
Wednesday and Thursday May 4th and 5th
Sunday May 8th
Milling Operations
Castings will be raised and structures rebuilt
Paving

All work will be from 8pm until 5Am (overnight)

Although we have not received a traffic plan from MassDot, traffic will be detoured during these hours. Expect delays if you are traveling in that area during construction hours. Work will be weather dependent. Once we receive the traffic plan from MassDot we will post it on the town web site.

- 4. The Scituate Sister City Committee will be celebrating the 10th Anniversary of our friendship pact with Sucy-en-Brie, France, this Saturday, April 30 at 10:00 am at the Scituate Performing Arts Center at Scituate High School. Members of the Official Delegation from Sucy-en-Brie will be on hand to help us celebrate, as well as host families from Sucy who hosted Scituate travelers to Sucy in 2019. French and American Pastries will be served following the ceremony.
- 5. This Saturday is also "Ship Shape" Day in Scituate. Volunteers will be at Town Hall from 8:00 am 1:00 pm handing out trash and recycling bags to residents who wish to take part in the Town wide clean-up. Humarock residents can pick up their supplies at the Humarock post office from 8:00 am 12:30 pm. This is a great annual event and plays a huge role in getting the town cleaned up from the winter. I think last year we collected over 9 tons of trash and debris on ship shape day.
- 6. Many of you have received a notice that Hollywood is returning to Scituate! The Paramount Pictures film the Finest Kind, starring Tommy Lee Jones, Ben Foster, Toby Wallace and Jenna Ortega (sorry Tommy Lee will not be here) will be filming scenes at a home on Edward Foster Road May 2, May 4. The crew will be using a portion of the Peggotty Beach parking lot for crew parking and catering. If you ever watch a movie getting filmed it is BORING!
 - a. We will also have a series called "houses with history" in Town starting on 4/27. They will be filming work of two historic houses, one on First Parish and one on Tilden. That filming will be in the homes and will be on and off through October. You may see crews around town shooting b-roll film.
 - b. Marriot Bonvoy will be filming a commercial at the Light House on May 18 from 6pm-Sunset.
- 7. Widows Walk golf course is OPEN for the season. The new pro-shop is ready for business and we kicked off the golf season on Friday. We are working on finishing the last punch items on the widows walk clubhouse project. The Hibernian Restaurant on Front Street in the Harbor has been awarded the

concession for the new facility at the club. Furniture for the new club house has arrived and is being assembled. We are looking forward to the start of concessions as soon as possible.

8. The dedication of the Easter rising monument took place yesterday in Cole Parkway. The moving and memorable ceremony was well attended, as was the reception following. If you wish to see the ceremony, it is available on the SCTV web site.

SCHEDULED ITEMS:

Outdoor Entertainment Permit band for wedding @ 246 Gannett Road on August 13^{th} 5 – 11 p.m., Deborah Trachtenberg

Ms. Trachtenberg has arranged for parking at North Scituate Amtrak station. She is hosting her daughter's wedding.

Move to grant an outdoor entertainment permit to Deborah Trachtenberg for a wedding on August 13, 2022 at 246 Gannett Road, Scituate. Music will be provided by a wedding band. Hours of Entertainment will be from 5:00 pm until 11:00 pm. Motion by Ms. Canfield second by Mr. Vegnani Unanimous Vote (5-0)

Outdoor Entertainment Permit DJ for wedding @ 21 Harvard St., Humarock, on July 8^{th} from 5-9 p.m., Jeremy Buckley

Jeremy Buckley attended to discuss his wedding in Humarock on July 8th. They will arrange for offsite parking.

Move to grant an outdoor entertainment permit to the Buckley family for an outdoor entertainment permit on July 8, 2022 from 5-9 p.m. at 21 Harvard Street for a wedding DJ. Motion by Ms. Canfield second by Ms. Curran Unanimous Vote (5-0)

Special Event Library Trustees Mini Golf Fundraiser @ Scituate Town Library on Sunday, June 26th 11 a.m. – 1 p.m., Joseph McNally

Joseph McNally and Jessi Finnie attended the meeting to discuss the mini golf fundraising event. The foundation is promoted during the event. Ms. Finnie said they usually get over 200 people that attend. The event is held inside the library.

Move to approve a Special Event Permit for Scituate Library Foundation's *Mini Golf at the Library* to be held June 26, 2022 from 11 AM – 1 PM. Motion by Ms. Curran second by Mr. Vegnani Unanimous Vote (5-0)

Library Contract to NE Generator for \$113,852, Kevin Kelly, Facilities Director Request that the Select Board award the Contract with New England Generator, to furnish and install a 150KW natural gas generator, which will provide complete coverage to the Library; in the event of a power outage.

Five quotes were requested through State Contract TRD01. Three vendors did not supply a quote and one vendors quote was incomplete and specified the wrong generator.

On December 7, 2021, the Select Board voted to release \$157,000.00 for the purchase and installation of the generator at the Library. On April 14, 2022, The Public Building Commission approved the installation.

Move that the Select Board award a contract to new England Generator an amount not to exceed \$113,852.00 for a generator at Scituate Town Library. Motion by Mr. Goodrich second by Ms. Canfield Unanimous Vote (5-0)

Council on Aging, Linda Hayes, Director

• Acceptance of Donation for two raised garden beds to the Senior Center from Jon Belber of Holly Hill Farm to supplement kitchen food service

Donation to the Scituate Senior Center from Jon Belber of Holly Hill Farm of **Two (2) 4-ft x 8-ft Raised Outdoor Garden Beds**. The donation will be used to supplement the luncheon program with an array of seasonal fresh vegetables. The proposed location would be just beyond the patio area and Bocce court running lengthwise between the patio and the pedestrian walkway where there is sufficient land and the most advantageous sun. The two garden beds would be parallel to each other and perpendicular to the walkway coming from First Parish Rd. The beds will have easy to tend vegetable crops for the chef and volunteers to bring into the kitchen. The requested \$200 to cover the purchase of supplies, materials, soil and plants is provided through a private donation to the Senior Center. The Board thanked Mr. Belber for doing this for the seniors. Mr. Belber said there are two rain barrels on site which is great.

Move that the Select Board approve a donation of up to two garden beds on the Senior Center property to supplement the kitchen food service program and requiring only a \$200.00 expenditure provided by separate Senior Center donation towards the provision of supplies and materials. Motion by Ms. Canfield second by Ms. Curran Unanimous Vote (5-0)

• Acceptance of Monetary Donation for \$83,000 in support of Social Day Programs & other uses from the Marie I. Gillis Trust

Donation to the Town of Scituate Council on Aging from the Marie I. Gillis Trust of \$83,000.00 (Eight-three Thousand Dollars). The donation will be used in part to support the creation of a Social Day Program to provide respite to caregivers and an opportunity for clients with early-stage Dementia or Alzheimer's Disease to spend quality, structured time at the Scituate Senior Center. Other uses for remaining monies will be sought that support our mission for older adults and caregivers in need of resources. Ms. Curran wants to make sure if we start this we will be able to sustain this and if any retrofits would be needed. Ms. Hayes said the Humarock Room was designed with this use in mind. Ms. Canfield asked if the use was not defined by the donor, would it be advantageous to accept the donation for the benefit of the Council on Aging.

Move that the Board of Selectmen accept a donation in the amount of \$83,000.00 from the Marie I. Gillis Trust to the Scituate Senior Center & Council on Aging to be used to provide opportunities in support of the mission. Motion by Ms. Canfield second by Ms. Curran Unanimous Vote (5-0)

• Review of Draft Senior Center Building Use Policy

Ms. Hayes explained to the Board that she has been granting position to hold some events at the Senior Center and there are such good responses for the things that have been done. The Garden Club used the space for a meeting last week. A lot of these groups are made up of seniors. The Irish Sister City, French Sister City, Water Resources and other committees are meeting at the new Senior Center. Ms. Hayes would like to be able to continue doing this with the Boards approval. Most events are held during the day but some use the space in the evening. Ms. Canfield would like to see some non-profit rates. Ms. Curran said some grammar and definitions need to be reviewed. Ms. Curran suggests that the

Select Board be the approval authority. Mr. Goodrich said this is a macro conversation. Mr. Goodrich envisions a closed event such as a wedding, a political fundraiser, etc. needs to be flushed out. Ms. Connolly does not want our town facilities competing with local businesses for events. Ms. Canfield would like to see language added such as use of the site will be at the sole discretion of the Council on Aging Director. Mr. Goodrich asked if there is a clear mission statement. Ms. Haves said the mission also serves the community as a resource. Mr. Boudreau said it was built for community uses as well. Mr. Boudreau also suggests there be a charge for the use of the kitchen. Ann Burbine, 10 Pennycress Road said one of the conditions state the events need to cease at 9 p.m. at night as a condition for the neighbors. She does not think there was a plan for other uses when it went through the Planning Board. Ms. Connolly reviewed the language in the Planning Board conditions that states after 9 p.m. events could be held with permission. Susannah Green 337 First Parish Road asked who is in charge of approving events taking place. Is it Linda Hayes or the Council on Aging Board of Directors? It would be the Council on Aging Director. Since there is a very large room available for rent will there be a place for people to register for events to address potential parking problems. Mr. Boudreau said there will be events that will have to have a limit. Ms. Greene wants to make sure the windows are not opened and people are not wandering the building. Ms. Connolly asked Ms. Hayes to take the feedback and make some modifications to revisit the Board.

Transfer of All Alcohol Restaurant Liquor License from Widows Walk to The Drift In, Inc., Mick Carlyle, Owner

The Board welcomed Mick Carlyle and Arline McClay and are excited that they will be running the new restaurant at Widows Walk. The Board is excited it will be golf during the day and a nice restaurant at night. Mr. Vegnani stressed the importance of underage drinking and asked the new owners to be cautious and check ID's. Mr. Carlyle said they will be strict about bringing alcohol on the course. Their staff will be trained and it will not serve intoxicated people. Ms. Connolly asked Mr. Carlyle to be careful around the fifth hole and possible not serve alcohol at that hole. Mr. Vegnani said they park the bar cart in a certain area but do not drive around serving alcohol.

Move to approve a transfer of the all alcohol restaurant liquor license to The Drift In, Inc. dba The Drift In located at Widows Walk, 250 The Driftway, with hours of operation Monday – Thursday 11:00 a.m. -10:30 p.m., Friday & Saturday 9:00 a.m. -1:00 a.m. and Sunday 10:00 a.m. -1:00 a.m., contingent upon Board of Health and ABCC approval. Motion by Ms. Curran second by Mr. Goodrich Unanimous Vote (5-0)

• Common Victualler License The Drift In, Inc.

Move to approve a Common Victualler's License to The Drift In, Inc dba The Drift In located at Widows Walk, 250 The Driftway, pending Board of Health approval. Motion by Ms. Curran second by Ms. Canfield Unanimous Vote (5-0)

• Entertainment Permit, The Drift In, Inc.

Move to approve an annual indoor entertainment license to The Drift In, Inc dba The Drift In located at Widows Walk, 250 The Driftway with hours Friday – Sunday from 11 AM – 12 AM for a singer and up to a 3-piece band. Motion by Ms. Curran second by Ms. Canfield Unanimous Vote (5-0)

UPDATE Scituate Freedom Team, Jamele Adams, Director of Diversity, Equity & Inclusion, Scituate Public Schools

Mr. Adams has been with Scituate Public Schools for almost a year. This has been a warm and welcoming experience. As the DEI Director for the District his role is to continue bring in folks together. It is always we never me. He will continue to connect with people. Mr. Adams is from NYC and congratulated the Boston Celtics fans. He was in higher education for 26 years. He has had the pleasure of attending an event at the Scituate Public Library with an expression night. It was a great opportunity to brig folks together. It will continue. Love Inclusion and Trust (LIT) is a term you will hear around town. He is a father with four children and he lives in Franklin, MA the Freedom Team is put together proactive reactive and retroactive. This team is based on a communal development model that includes students, parents, Town, Police, also faith backgrounds, social media, attorney and includes 10 points of connection if we ever need to reach all ten points the group meets monthly. There is a hotline, a web address and the phone line is monitored by the team and connected to the Chief of Police. It is not a supplement to the authorities but a complement to the other organizations. There is no cost and services are free of charge. Scituate joins six-nine other freedom teams across the Commonwealth. This came from the City of Baltimore and seeing who would bring the folks back together and the 10-point engagement plan was developed and well received. This is being rolled out and being introduced to the community. There will be in the Scituate Mariner soon. Mr. Curran said it was good to see Mr. Adams in person. Ms. Curran asked for an example when someone would call the Freedom Team. Mr. Adams said it is mostly word of mouth. Examples; Supermarket report if someone spoke another language they would be fired or reprimanded. A member met with the owner of the supermarket and resolved the issue. Another example is talking with young people about bringing folks together. When people are not getting along they bring people together to begin talking. They make sure the proper folks are aware of what is going on. The death of a young girl in Hopkinton, the Freedom Team helped people in the community working to make sure everyone's questions were answered and worked with Franklin and Natick to bring people together. The team is trained how to navigate community trauma. These are some examples of how the team can be helpful and effective. Mr. Goodrich said this is wonderful and he would like to know how the group is proactive vs reactive. Mr. Adams said recently there was legislation regarding the LBGTQ community. Some people gathered and they provided an outlet for people to get together and talk openly about the people's concerns. A local theater helped people open poetry sessions and a peace conference. Mr. Vegnani asked how the word would get out so the public knows this exists. Mr. Adams said the beauty of the team is people know people on the team. Word is spreading mostly by word of mouth. They took the time to get to a place to put the team together. Mr. Vegnani said we do have SCTV and that could be a good channel. The people on the team are great members of the community and are helping to make this successful. Ms. Canfield thanked Mr. Adams for his leadership on this. Mr. Adams said this group is available to the community, there are no term limits. The Board thanked Mr. Adams for coming tonight.

New Hawker Peddler License for The Dinghy, Katherine Neil

Katie Neil wanted to start a food truck. She grew up in Scituate and attended Scituate Public Schools. She has been in the food industry as the manager of Pour. Mr. Goodrich said it is so hard to start your own business and congratulated her for doing so. The truck will be panini's, sandwiches, salads, pastries, etc. she is keeping it simple this year. No soda's just water, coffee, juices. Mr. Vegnani said there are Hawker Peddler Policies and asked where she wanted to locate the truck. Ms. Neil plans to drive around to see where the most popular locations are. She does not plan on staying longer than two hours per location.

Move that the Select Board approve a new Hawker Peddler License to Atocha Kitchen Company, DBA The Dinghy for the 2022 season, pending Board of Health final approval with permission to park up to 2.5 hours. Motion by Ms. Canfield second by Ms. Curran Unanimous Vote (5-0)

Acceptance of Donation from the Drew Company to Scituate Recreation

Mr. Boudreau informed the Board that Chris Grant, Senior Superintendent, Delbrook/JKS presented the town with a \$1,500 donation to be given to Scituate Recreation for scholarship opportunities for the youth on behalf of Delbrook/JKS and The Drew Company.

Move that the Select Board accept a donation of \$1,500 to go towards Scituate Recreation scholarship opportunities for Scituate youth. Motion by Ms. Curran second by Ms. Canfield Unanimous Vote (5-0)

Extension of Scituate Wind Curtailment Agreement, Jim Boudreau, Town Administrator Ellen Kasper, 120 Gilson Road asked if the financial information is available to her.

Motion by Andrew Goodrich to execute the third curtailment agreement with Scituate Wind for the cessation of operation of the wind turbine located at 161 Driftway year-round from the hours of 11 p.m. – 6 a.m. commencing effective immediately and Ending December 31, 2024 as voted at the April 11, 2022 Annual Town Meeting second by Mr. Vegnani Unanimous Vote (5-0)

READING of Arbor Day Proclamation

Mr. Goodrich read the Arbor Day proclamation,

Selection of Special Counsel for Proposed 40B Housing Development, Salt Meadow

Development, 279-281 Old Oaken Bucket Road, Jim Boudreau, Town Administrator

Anthony Bucchere attended the meeting representing the Zoning Board of Appeals. It is common that the ZBA hire special counsel. Mr. Bucchere recommends that the Town of Scituate hire Murphy, Hesse, Toomey & Lehane to represent the Town on this topic. Mr. Bucchere said 40B is a MA statute that allows a developer/property owner to have a more straight forward with lesser burden to not comply with the Town's Zoning Code. If the developer is involved in a multi-family project with 25% affordable, it makes it very difficult for the town to say no. When the town meets a certain threshold on affordable unit these projects would not be here in Scituate. We have had one 40B from start to finish and there were no objections, the project made perfect sense. It was a friendly 40B and special counsel was not required. The application is approximately 32-38 units in an area where there are wetlands. Mr. Bucchere thinks special counsel will be warranted in this case. The ZBA hearings are televised. 40B hearings are typically separate meetings. The public hearing is scheduled for tomorrow evening. Mr. Vegnani often gets asked when 40B comes into town asking for 36 units and then 60 units get built. He asked how does it start out as X and end up as Y. Mr. Bucchere said the project on CJC Hwy was proposed with a large number of units and now it is smaller. Mr. Boudreau said what happens is a developer says I want X and the ZBA says we're going to give you Y. When it goes the housing appeals committee they approve the larger quantity the developer originally wanted. This project is presented as ownership.

Move to select Murphy, Hesse, Toomey & Lehane to represent the Town of Scituate relative to the proposed 40B housing development located at 279-281 Old Oaken Bucket Road. Motion by Ms. Curran second by Ms. Canfield Unanimous Vote (5-0)

NEW BUSINESS:

Renewal of Hawker Peddler License for Zack's Ice Cream
 Move that the Select Board approve to renew the Hawker Peddler License to Zack's Ice
 Cream for the 2022 season Motion by Ms. Canfield second by Mr. Vegnani Unanimous Vote
 (5-0)

2. Appointment of Election Poll Workers

Move to appoint the following election workers as requested by the Town Clerk. Brain and Kathleen Demspey Motion by Mr. Vegnani second by Ms. Canfield Unanimous Vote (5-0)

- 3. One Day Wine & Malt Licenses
 - a. Lavishly Dunn @ Scituate Harbor Community Building on May 7th 6 8 p.m. First Communion Party
 - b. The Black Apron @ Senior Center on May 3rd 6 10 p.m. Sister City Sucy en Brie 10-year event
 - c. The Black Apron @ Scituate Maritime Center on May 14th 11 a.m. 3 p.m. Private Birthday Party
 - d. Mullaney's, 8 Allen Place, for three private events on April 30^{th} , May 7^{th} and May 14^{th} from 7-11 p.m.

Move that the Select Board approve/not approve One-Day Wine & Malt licenses to:

- Lavishly Dunn for an event at the Scituate Harbor Community Building on May 7, 2022 from 6:00
 8:00 PM. Motion by Mr. Vegnani second by Ms. Curran Unanimous Vote (5-0)
- The Black Apron for an event at the Senior Center on May 3, 2022 from 6:00 9:00 PM Motion by Mr. Vegnani second by Ms. Curran Unanimous Vote (5-0)
- The Black Apron for an event at the Scituate Maritime Center on May 14, 2022 from 11:00 3:00 PM Motion by Mr. Vegnani second by Ms. Curran Unanimous Vote (5-0)

Move that the Select Board approve a One-Day Wine & Malt licenses to:

- Mullaney's Fish Market for a private event at 8 Allen Place on April 30, 2022 from 7:00 pm until 11:00 pm Motion by Mr. Vegnani second by Ms. Canfield Unanimous Vote (5-0)
- Mullaney's Fish Market for a private event at 8 Allen Place on May 7, 2022 from 7:00 pm until 11:00 pm Motion by Mr. Vegnani second by Ms. Canfield Unanimous Vote (5-0)
- Mullaney's Fish Market for a private event at 8 Allen Place on May 14, 2022 from 7:00 pm until 11:00 pm Motion by Mr. Vegnani second by Ms. Canfield Unanimous Vote (5-0)

OTHER BUSINESS:

1. Liaison Reports

Ms. Curran said Ship Shape Day is Saturday and the Board welcomes residents to participate and thank you in advance.

2. Correspondence

Sucy en Brie 10-year event update

Cedar Point Association sent correspondence regarding the sewer expansion project.

Irish Heritage Trail kickoff will be held

Money received YTD Plymouth County CARES Act and the county always to points to Scituate who does a great job thanks to Nancy Holt and the finance team.

3. Approval of Meeting Minutes

Move to accept the minutes for the Select Board meetings held April 5th and April 11th, 2022. Motion by Mr. Vegnani second by Ms. Canfield Unanimous Vote (5-0)

4.	Adjournment and Signing of Documents Motion to adjourn the meeting at 9:00 by Mr. Vegnani second by Ms. Curran Unanimous Vote (5-0)
Respectfully S	ubmitted,
Lorraine Devir	, Recorder

List of Documents for the April 26, 2022 Select Board Meeting

- Agenda
- Upcoming Meetings and Events
- Outdoor Entertainment Permit 246 Gannett road August 13th 5-11 pm Deborah Trachtenberg
- Outdoor Entertainment Permit 21 Harvard St. July 8th 5-9 p.m. Buckley Family
- Special Event Library Trustees Mini Golf Fundraiser @ Scituate Town Library June 26th 11-1
- Library Contract to NE Generator for \$113,852
- Council on Aging

Acceptance of Donation raised beds Holly Hill Farm

Acceptance of Monetary Donation for \$83,000 Marie Il Gillis Trust

Review of Draft Senior Center Building Use Policy

- Transfer of Liquor License Widows Walk to The Drift In, Inc.
- Common Victualler License The Drift In, Inc.
- Entertainment Permit The Drift In, Inc.
- Scituate Freedom Team Update no documentation
- New Hawker Peddler License for The Dinghy
- Acceptance of Donation from the Drew Company to Scituate Recreation
- Extension of Scituate Wind Curtailment Agreement
- Arbor Day Proclamation
- Selection of Special Counsel for Proposed 40B Housing Development, Salt Meadow Development, 279-281 Old Oaken Bucket Road
- Renewal of Hawker Peddler License for Zack's Ice Cream
- Appointment of Election Poll Workers
- One Day Wine & Malt Licenses
 - Lavishly Dunn @ Scituate Harbor Community Building on May 7th 6 8 p.m. First Communion Party
 - o The Black Apron @ Senior Center on May 3rd 6 10 p.m. Sister City Sucy en Brie 10-year event
 - o The Black Apron @ Scituate Maritime Center on May 14th 11 a.m. − 3 p.m. Private Birthday Party
 - Mullaney's, 8 Allen Place, for three private events on April 30th, May 7th and May 14th from 7 11 p.m.
- Correspondence
 - Candidates Forum May 5th 7-9 at GAR Hall
 - Scituate Mariner renamed The Coastal Mariner
 - Resident letter regarding Senior Center Use Policy
 - Irish Heritage Trail kickoff meeting invitation
 - Resident letter regarding golf course liquor license
 - Cares Act Disbursement Scituate
 - Cedar Point Association Betterment Assessment Concerns
 - April 30th 10 a.m. @ Performing Arts Center celebration of 10-year anniversary Sucy en Brie
- Meeting Minutes for April 5, 2022 and April 11, 2022

Karen E. Connolly, Chair Karen B. Canfield, Vice Chair Andrew W. Goodrich, Clerk Maura C. Curran

Select Board Meeting Minutes for April 26, 2022

Anthony V. Vegnani